

## **Loyola Guild Freshman Class Parent Representatives**

August 21, 2025

Dear Freshman Parents,

We're Mary Maguire and Nikolas Rechtiene, your Loyola Guild Freshman Class Parent Representatives — and, like you, we're navigating this exciting new chapter alongside our own sons. The start of high school is a big moment, and it's been wonderful watching our boys dive into making new friends, exploring new opportunities, and beginning their journey in the Jesuit community.

Our role is to help *you* feel just as connected and supported as they do. Throughout the year, we'll keep you informed about ways to meet other freshman parents, share resources, and discover how we can best guide our sons through these important first steps of high school life.

We already have a full calendar of engaging opportunities ahead — from inspiring guest speakers and parent mixers to gathering at football game socials. These events are designed to help us build a strong parent network, share tips, and enjoy the camaraderie of being part of the Jesuit family. For now, here are the calendars we are using to stay in the know: <a href="Upcoming Events Calendar - Jesuit High School">Upcoming Events Calendar - Jesuit High School</a> and <a href="Welcome Class of 2029 - Jesuit High School">Welcome Class of 2029 - Jesuit High School</a>

The transition to high school is a big one, but together, we can make it a smooth and rewarding experience for our sons — and for ourselves. We look forward to connecting with you soon!

Warmly,

Mary Maguire & Nikolas Rechtiene nikolas.rechtiene@gmail.com
Maguirem@csus.edu